
  

 

 
 
 

 
 

Interoffice Memorandum

File No.: A15-25 
Date: April 27th, 2025 

 
To:   Robin Shugan, Intermediate Development Planner 
From:   Taylor Boyle, Project Manager, Development Engineering 
 
RE:    PDS Engineering Comments for Committee of Adjustment  
Address:  532 Ridgeway Road

 
 
Purpose and Effect:  
Addition of use for dedicated short-term rental on property 
 
Details of Minor Variance Application:  
Addition of use – for using property for short-term rental purposes for when the property is not 
in use by the owners.  
 
Change in personal circumstances have led the owners to not use the property much. Using it 
for short term rental would help keep the property in use and thereby support its upkeep and 
beautification.  
 

 
 
MUNICIPAL SERVICES   

Ridgeway Road     
Watermain:    150mm dia. PVC (TOFE)    
 
Sanitary Sewer:   200mm dia. PVC (TOFE)               
 
Storm Sewer:               UNKNOWN dia. RCP (TOFE)               
  
 
ROADS 
 
Ridgeway Road is designated as a Local Road as per the Town’s current Official Plan, with a 
designated right-of-way width of 20m. The current road width is approximately 20m, therefore 
a widening is not required at this time. 
 

 
Town of Fort Erie Development Engineering Staff have reviewed the above noted application 
and supporting documentation to address the technical concerns regarding the submitted 
minor variance application.  
 
Development Engineering Staff offer the following comments: 
 

• Development Engineering Staff have no comments for the proposed minor variance 
application.  

 
Development Engineering Staff offer the following conditions: 
 

• Development Engineering staff have no conditions for the proposed Minor Variance 
Application.  

 
 
Prepared by:  Taylor Boyle, C. Tech., rcsi 
   Project Manager, Development Engineering 
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c. Mark Iamarino, PBBS 
 Keegan Gennings, PBBS 
 Jordan Frost, IS 
 Jessica Goodings, Fire Services 
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